
CASA DEL LAGO
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 11, 2007

The Board of Directors meeting of Deer Lake Homeowners Association, Inc. (a.k.a. Casa Del Lago) was held on October 11, 2007 at the Casa Del Lago clubhouse.

Board Members Present:
George Boyer





Ed Zeglarski





Bob Golden




Jeff Holiman

Board Member Absent:
Rob Cooper

In attendance by invitation of the Board:  Bob Gelles and Diane Caro of Schoo Management.

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by George Boyer who presided.

Proof of Notice: A copy of the Proof of Notice of the meeting was posted in accordance with Florida Statutes.

Determination of Quorum:  The Board acknowledged that a quorum was present to conduct business.

Minutes of Prior Meetings:  A motion was made by Ed Zeglarski to waive the reading and approve the minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting of Sept. 20. 2007.  The motion was seconded by Jeff Holiman and passed unanimously.   
Opening Remarks:   George Boyer opened the meeting by providing several updates to the audience:

a. Storm water system new pipes and new grate repairs are complete.  We are waiting for CLA to finish the landscaping and brickwork around the grates.

b. A new 250 deep well has been dug successfully but is not yet hooked up with the pumping system.  All costs associated with this installation are to be paid by the developer, Engle, not the HOA.

c. The second lake fountain is now under repair and should be working soon.

d. At our last Board meeting, we discussed and approved the process that will be used to elect a new Board Member at the Annual meeting on January 24th, 2008 to fill the term that is expiring for Ed Zeglarski.  This has been printed in the newsletter and on the website.  We also will mail this Election notice out to all homeowners very shortly.  All of us hope that we will get several interested homeowners to run for this open Board seat.  The term will be for three years.    
Old Business:
a. Rules and Regulations distribution – The rules and regulations were approved in July 2007.  They have been incorporated into Booklets, many of which were hand delivered to residents to same mailing expense to the Association.  The balance, still undelivered, will be mailed out by Schoo Management shortly to all homeowners of record that did not personally receive one.
b. Towing Vehicles Update – Bob Gelles reported that two vehicles have been towed.  These cars are repeat violators.  Parking for the Clubhouse parking lot requires a parking pass which is issued by a Board Member.  It is intended that passes will only be issued to homeowners who temporarily cannot use their own driveway due to repair or resealing of their driveway or due lack of room for parking of overnight visitors staying at the homeowner’s house.  

That concluded Old Business.

New Business:

a. 2008 Draft Budget approval – Jeff Holiman explained the 2008 proposed budget and the changes made since the last board meeting due to Association obtaining a lower rust control program for 2008.  The budget provided a breakdown of quarterly assessments for homes with cable/security and those without cable/security expenses.  Jeff Holiman motioned to approve the proposed budget as the 2008 Draft Budget ready for sending out to all members in advance of the December 13th, 2007 meeting where the 2008 Budget will be finally approved.  Ed Zeglarski seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
b.  Notice to Homeowners regarding Budget and Election -  Schoo Management will be mailing the notice of the next Board meeting scheduled for December 13th, 2007 and including a copy of approved 2008 Draft Budget and Election Process that homeowners wishing to be on the ballot can follow.

c. Master Association Turnover – George Boyer commented that the Master Association currently controlled by the developer Board and managed by Family Property Services is very close to being turned over to the homeowners.  We should expect to receive a letter addressed to all homeowners in this regard.  George Boyer then asked that since Schoo Management replaced Family Property Services in representing the Homeowners Association, would Schoo still agree to taking over the Mater Association work on short notice.  Bob Gelles said that they definitely would.  George Boyer then said we will then have to form a committee once letters are received from the Developer/Family Property Services to look at what the turnover will require.
Homeowner Comments - George Boyer then opened up the floor to any Homeowner comments.  The residents complained of solicitors on the premises and flyers that they leave behind.  There were several complaints about children riding motorized scooters, large inner tubes in the lake and skateboarding on the clubhouse parking lot and common areas.   President George Boyer asked Board Member Bob Golden to purchase two signs, one saying No Solicitation, the other one to read, No Skateboarding or Rollerblading and have them installed.  The residents with unpainted shutters up have been sent letters.  The social committee has a Dessert and Coffee time scheduled for Saturday between 2-4 PM and a Christmas party is being planned at this time.
ADJOURNMENT:  With no further business to discuss, Ed Zeglarski motioned to adjourn and Jeff Holiman seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:15PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Diane Caro

Assistant Manager – Schoo Management, Inc.


